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Southside A’s  

2020 Board of Directors* 
 

Officers: 

 

Director:      Jackie Peterson*   770-964-6644 
 jackiepete100@gmail.com 

Vice-Director: Jim Hunter*   770-710-2153 
ytguy@aol.com  

Rec. Secretary/ Corr. Secretary:  
            Kathy Huey*     770-328-4228 
                    kkhuey@gmail.com 

Treasurer:     Cheryl Simpson*    770-463-5833 
simp94@bellsouth.net 

Standing Board Positions: 

Past Dir./Advisor:  Jim Wingo* 
nosomi2@gmail.com  

Newsletter:           Gwyneth Shotwell* 
                              (Mike Shotwell, unpaid consultant) 

gwynshot@aol.com  

Member-at-large: 

Terry Atkins* 

Committee Chairpersons: 
Tech Chair:            Tom Romine 
 

Membership:      Jim Johnston 
 
Activities Coordinator: Dick Carne 
 
Mileage keeper:               Pat Tyler 
 

Webmaster: Pat Tyler 
     Art Direction: Mike Shotwell                    

 

**Board Meeting Minutes:  We will now be posting 
our Board Meeting Minutes on the website each 
month. Simply go to the website and click on the link 
under “About” on the home page, or click here. 

 

2021 Southside A’s Club Events   
 

 

January 9 Twelfth Night Dinner, Frank’s at the 
Old Mill. 

February 13 Valentine’s Luncheon, Nutwood 
Winery, LaGrange. 

 
 

2021 Events of Interest   
 

April 9-11 MARC Membership Meet, Bay City, 
Indiana 

June 7-11 MARC National Meet, Oshkosh, WI 

June 20-25 MAFCA National Tour, New 
Hampshire 

 

 
 

Editor’s Note:    

Happy New Year! As we turn the calendar page, we 

nurture hope that the anxieties of 2020 will slip away, as 

we look ahead to further opportunities to continue our 

beloved hobby. 

We start with our 12th Night celebration on January 9, at 

Frank’s at the Old Mill. See details inside, and plan to 

attend! 

Our Valentine’s Luncheon will be on February 13 and 

will take us back to beautiful Nutwood Winery (formerly 

Plantation). Mark your calendar! 

Further activities will come into view as we move into the 

year, being mindful of current and changing 

circumstances.  

--Gwyneth  
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Thoughts from Our Director  

Greetings to all,   

Wishing you a “HAPPY NEW YEAR.” I hope this finds you happy, healthy and hopeful for a busy 

Model A touring year. 

The year 2020 was nothing like we expected it to be. Had someone told me last January that within a 

matter of weeks we would be canceling activities, separating ourselves from family and friends, and 

be required to wear a mask to enter most businesses, well, I simply would not have believed it. 

Even though our lifestyle has changed, the club still managed to engage in a variety of activities and 

trips. I’m looking forward to the return of more normalcy than we experienced last year, so we can 

spend more time touring in the old cars with all our club friends.  

Don’t forget about our Twelfth Night celebration at Frank’s at the Old Mill. Hope to see you there! 

Let’s keep our A’s rolling,      

 -Jackie 

 
1 

  

 

Visit our website!             Join us on Facebook! 

 Southsideas.com   

              

 

 

 

Happy Birthday!  Happy  Anniversary!  

  
8th    - Gwyneth Shotwell 15th – Steve & Barbara Searock 
11th  - Sean Hobbs 23rd  - Jim & Kim Wingo 
18th  - Robert Carden  
19th  - Lisa Bennet  
19th  - Tim Jones  
23rd  - Steve Searock  
24th  - Ann Hunter  
24th  - Betty Miller  
25th  - Barbara Kitchens-Lewis  
29th  - Tom Romine  
31st -   Marshall Pape  
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DUES  ARE  DUE!  (past due on January 15)                        

Please send your check, made out to “Southside A’s” to:   

Cheryl Simpson 

8735 Watkins Rd. 

Chattahoochee Hills, GA 30268 

Dues are ONLY $15 for the year.  

*If any of your personal info has changed, please include with 

your check. 

**Make sure your MARC dues are renewed, too. 

 

 

 

12th Night Celebration 

Saturday, January 9, 2021  

Join us for a post-holiday celebration of 12th Night, also known as Three Kings Day, the gifts of the Magi.  

Once again we will gather at Frank’s at the Old Mill, where their holiday decorations will serve for our 

sendoff of the season.  

We will crown our day’s King and Queen, with the club awarding them with a free DINNER! And don’t 

forget the fabulous door prizes and more! 

DATE: Saturday, January 9, 2021 

TIME: 4:00 PM 

PLACE: Frank’s at the Old Mill, 1095 Hwy 54, Fayetteville 

  RSVP by January 6, to Gwyneth: gwynshot@aol.com 
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MAFFI Newsletter Minute 

December 2020 

A Message from our President  

Closing out the year 2020, we realize many things we planned for our hobby 

could not take place.  However, throughout this time, we also accomplished a 

number of good things including spending more time with our families.  We 

also made some nice additions and improvements in our Museum.  To list a 

few… we added an interactive chassis exhibit, the America’s Sweetheart Roadster and improved our 

interactive start display.  We brought in three First Responder vehicles and will continue to display these 

vehicles throughout 2021.  We added to our era fashion exhibits by acquiring new mannequins complete with 

era fashion attire.  Special collections including Ford Dealer records, Jim Beam Model A decanters, header 

clocks and additional tools were added to our displays.  Next year we will be adding several new donations 

to our Museum including a 1931 Woody Station Wagon.  We also created videos, which will be rolled out on 

our website, showcasing our museum and several displays. 

 

Due to the cancellation of Model A Day, we had a significant shortfall in income.  However, many clubs and 

individuals have made contributions to help offset some of this loss.  For this, we extend our great 

appreciation! 

 

From all of the Trustees and myself, thank you for all of your support and many happy wishes for this 

holiday season.  

 

Best Regards, 

 

John Begg, President 

Model A Ford Foundation 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                    

 

 

Treasurer’s Report 
 

Balance as of November 30, 2020: $3, 463.26 

Deposits: 2021 Dues $90.00 

Expenses: G. Shotwell – 
reimburse for printing/mailing 
newsletter. ($60) 
Community Brickwork donation 
in memory of Don Pelham.($100) 
Pam Carne – reimburse 
refreshments for Dick & Jane 
tour. ($77.62) 

 
 
 
 
 
 

- $237.62 

Balance as of December 29, 2020: $3,315.64 
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Valentine’s Day Luncheon 

Saturday, February 13, 2021 

 

 

 
 

 

   

 

 

Enjoy a backroads drive to the charming Nutwood Winery in LaGrange for this year’s Valentine’s Day 

Luncheon. Some may recall the delightful time we had here in January, 2017, with a delicious meal and 

stately venue. 

Since that time the owners, Neil and Trish Leichty (who were briefly members of the club), have 

developed their property into a gracious winery and event center. Check out their website at 

nutwoodwinery.com. 

Watch for further details, but be sure to mark your calendars! This will certainly be a wonderful tour. 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

MARC MILEAGE PROGRAM 

Dear Southsider,  

As we come to the end of 2020 (longest 5 years of my life), it is time to think 

about participating in MARC's Mileage Program. If you have your Model A 

registered in the program, take a look at your odometer reading. If you are close to reaching the next 

award level (2,000 miles, 5,000 miles and each 5,000 mile interval thereafter) consider taking her 

out for a drive and earn your next award level. We begin gathering info for our report to MARC each 

January. Remember to read your odometers and forward the reading to Pat Tyler at 

pat@patpamtyler.com, calling 706-594-4610 or take a picture with your phone and text it. If your 

Model A is not registered in this program, consider registering and begin accumulating miles for 

your first award level (2,000 miles).  

If interested contact Pat Tyler at pat@patpamtyler.com or 706-594-4610.    
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"THE NIGHT BEFORE CHRISTMAS" 
(From the MAFCA Facebook page – Written by Von Wolfe) 

 

T’was the night before Christmas and out in the garage, 

there wasn’t a trace of a Chevy or Dodge.  

The presents were wrapped and the lights were all  

lit, so I figured I'd mess with the A for a bit.  

I popped the hooks and lifted the hood, when a  

deep voice behind me said "Looks pretty good."  

Well, as you can imagine, I turned mighty quick, 

and there, by the workbench, stood good ol Saint Nick!  

We stood there a bit, not to sure what to say, 

then he said "Don't suppose that you'd trade for my sleigh?  

I said "No way, Santa" and started to grin, 

"But if you have the time we can go for a spin!"  

His round little mouth, all tied up like a bow,  

Turned into a smile and he said "Hey! Let's go!!"  

So as not to disturb all the neighbors' retreat, 

we pushed the A quietly into the street,  

Then, taking our places to drift down the hill, 

I turned on the key and let the clutch spill.  

The sound that erupted took Santa by surprise, 

but he liked it a lot, from the look in his eyes.  

With the tires singing and headlights aglow, 

We headed out to where old cars go.  

Santa's grin widened, approaching his ears, 

With every shift up as I went through the gears.  

Then he yelled "Can't recall when I've felt so alive!" 

So I backed off the gas and said "You wanna drive?"  

Ol Santa was stunned when I gave him the keys, 

When he walked past the headlights he shook at the knees!  

The 4 banger exploded with that Model A sound, as  

Santa let out the clutch and the tires bit the ground!  

He double clutched into second, and again into third! I sat  

there just watching, at loss for a word,  

Then I heard him exclaim as we cruised out of sight,  

"Merry Christmas to all...........and to all a Model A good night!!!" 
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From Gene R. Bassage, Palmyra, NY 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
The Tech Corner 
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NATIONAL TOURS – 2021 
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For Sale/Wanted

 

   FOR SALE:  1930 Model A Coupe. Reported 

to run and drive great. Asking $17000. For more 

information, call Wade Brewer, 404-725-

8730. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

WANTED:  Used ‘30 or  ‘31 front and rear 

bumpers.  

  Contact D. Petrie 770-378-6578  

 

FOR SALE:  1930 Georgia License Plates.  

Unrestored and Restored. Singles, pairs, and 

sequentially numbered plates available. Email Jim 

Hunter at  ytguy@aol.com or call (770) 710-2153  

 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Club Items 

 Club Banners:  We have designed a Club 

Banner to display on your car when touring 

or just to hang in your shop.   Call  

JimJohnston @ (678) 423-4344 or 

jamesrj@charter.net 

 

 

 

 

NEED A CLUB NAME TAG?  

Now you can order direct from Shirts Atlanta, 

LLC, located in Tyrone. 

They have been providing 

our tags for many years and 

have everything set to go. 

Simply email them at 

Info@ShirtAtlanta.com or give them a call at 

770-487-9399. They will handle everything for 

your order, and mail it to you. If you live close 

by you can also stop in and pick up yourself 
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Invitation to join Model “A” Restorers Club 
(Membership in Southside A’s requires membership in MARC, as well.) 

 

 

 

Model A Restorers Club Purpose: 

The purpose of the Model “A” Restorer’s Club is to encourage its members to acquire, preserve, restore, exhibit, 

and make use of the Model “A” Ford vehicles (models 1928-1931) and all things pertaining to the historical 

information, and to promote the introduction of ideas and fellowship among its members.  

 

The Southside A’s Newsletter: 

The Southside A’s Newsletter is published monthly by the Southside A’s Model A organization, members of the 

Model “A” Restorers Club, and is distributed by the club’s members and selected others. Non-copyrighted materials 

contained herein may be reprinted if credited to The Southside A’s Newsletter.  Reprints of copyrighted articles 

must have the approval of the original author.  Views expressed herein do not necessarily reflect the views of the 

Southside A’s Board of Directors or the National Model “A” Restorers Club.  
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Membership + Initiation Package 

 

Join The Model A Ford Club of America 

 
New Membership 

Name      _ 

Spouse's Name     _ 

Address       

City        

State   Zip  _ 

Country  Telephone  _ 

~ Membership Benefits ~ 

The Restorer magazine • Technical Support • Local 

Chapters•  National  Meets• Era Fashion Guidelines 

• "How To Restore" Series• Judging Standards and 

Restoration Guidelines 

 

Dues per year are 

U.S. Membership - $50 

Canada/Mexico Membership - $60 

International Membership - $70 

Permission n to publish my telephone number in 
future Membership Rosters? Yes:     No: _____ 

 

Gift Membership 

    Make checks or money orders payable to 

MAFCA 

U.S. Funds Only 

Name        

Spouse's Name         

Address     _ 

City      _ 

State   Zip  _ 

Country  Telephone  _ 

 

 

 
 

Optional Initiation Package 

For New Members Only 

 

 

Return this form and payment to: 
MAFCA 

    1 - Back issue of The Restorer 

1 - MAFCA Lapel Pin 
1 - MAFCA Decal 

1 - Name Badge 

Only $10 extra 

250 South Cypress Street • La Habra, CA 90631-5515 

Source: MAFCA Website 

Revised November 1, 2017 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Visa/ MasterCard (circle one) 

Card Number: _______________________________  
Exp. Date:  _ 

Signature:.    

   Membership Only     

For Credit Card Orders ~ 


